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Justification for Non-Substantive Change for
OMB Control Number 2126-0028 ICR

Training Certification for Entry-Level Commercial Motor Vehicle Operators

Action:  The Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration (FMCSA) requests the Office of Management and Budget’s (OMB) approval to make non-substantive changes to the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration’s (FMCSA) “Training Certification for Entry-Level Commercial Motor Vehicle Operators” information collection (IC), OMB control number 2126-0028.  The change would be to one form, IC2 – Training Provider Registration.

Justification:  FMCSA recently determined the form, IC2 – Training Provider Registration, does not provide the option for a user to indicate ‘None’, as a response to the ‘Additional Oversight’ question.  FMCSA asks training providers if they are subject to certain licensing authorities or are under the authority of State oversight agencies. However, it’s possible that a training provider might not have any ‘Additional Oversight’. 

FMCSA would like to add ‘None’ to the list of options for the ‘Additional Oversight’ question to address the possibility that a training provider might not be subject to any ‘Additional Oversight’. This change should not impact the current estimate of burden hours or the cost assigned to that burden, as the change does not introduce new concepts or measures.
